

# Saints Herald

March 9, 2018 Volume 1, Number 25

#### Main Office

Phone: 317-783-7759 Fax: 317-781-5984

Luz Caldera
Administrative Assist
Ext. 101
lcaldera@centralcatholicindy.org

Ruth Hurrle Principal Ext. 103 rhurrle@centralcatholicindy.org

Michael McFadden Assistant Principal Ext. 104 mmcfadden@centralcatholicindy.org

Rose Mary Sublette Social Worker Ext. 126 rsublette@archindy.org

Pattie Orrick IMPACT Afterschool Director Ext. 120 porrick@centralcatholicindy.org

#### Follow Us!

Web:

http:www.centralcatholicindy.org



@centralcatholicindy



@CCSSaintsIn

## Principal's Corner:

It is hard to believe that today is the end of the third quarter—time seems to be flying! Report cards will go home on Wednesday, March 14<sup>th</sup>. Please take time to review your child's report card with your child. This is a great time to discuss goals for the fourth quarter so that your child finishes the school year strong.

The end of the third quarter means that spring break is right around the corner. The last day of school will be Friday, March 16<sup>th</sup> for spring break. School will resume on Monday, March 26<sup>th</sup>, the beginning of Holy Week. Please know that absences outside of these days are unexcused without a doctor's note.

As we head into the final weeks of Lent, ask your child, "How are you keeping up with your Lenten promises?" The giving up part is usually the easiest part to lent. We are talking a lot at school about being kind to others through kind words and kind actions. How is your child doing at home with kind words and actions? If you are struggling with it, now's a great time to remind your children about how we are asking them to show kindness through words and actions at school and use this to springboard kindness at home.

Our final Lenten service project is a canned food drive for St. Vincent de Paul. Donations will be taken all week.

During Holy Week, there are some special events that will be happening. We will have our annual Seder Meal on Thursday, March 29<sup>th</sup> and we will have our Passion Play on Mar. 30- Good Friday. We will have an early dismissal that day in observance of Good Friday. School will be released at 1:15 p.m. and there will be NO AFTERCARE that day. Please start making arrangements for your child to be picked up on time that Friday.

Our 3<sup>rd</sup> graders will be taking their I-READ 3 tests next week. Please keep them in your prayers as they prepare for the tests.

Finally, Daylight Savings Time returns on Sunday, so make sure to move your clocks forward Saturday night before going to bed.



Enrique in 2<sup>nd</sup> grade is excelling in his work subtraction with borrowing. This is a difficult concept for some, but he is living our core values and working at it until he is correct.

### **Extracurricular News!**

- ~Intramural Basketball: Saturday 8:30-4:30 @ St. Philip Neri
- ~Cadet girls kickball practice starts on Tuesday at 4:00.
- ~Track call out meeting: Tuesday 5:30-6:30 @ Central Catholic